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Turnkey 
Screenprint 
Business

17 years successful 
apparel and design 

company available to 
the right people.

Plenty of current ac-
counts and still going. 

All equipment and 
stock included. 2000 

square foot open shop 
for potential 

lease agreement. 
Call to discuss

(207) 576-3210

BUSINESS 
FOR SALE

SRT, Jr. New Offerings For Kids

Janoah Bailin 
in meSSeS

SUN, MAY 12 · 2:30PM

Andrew Silver 
in The Silver 

Circus
SUN, MAY 19 · 2:30PM

Michael 
Trautman in 

Body Talk
SUN, MAY 26 · 2:30PM

Jason Tardy’s 
High Energy 

Juggling!
SUN, JUNE 2 · 2:30PM

Visit SacoriverTheatre.org/SRT-JR
or call 207-929-6473 · 29 Salmon Falls Rd., Bar Mills, ME

GENERAL ADMISSION  |   KIDS UNDER 5:   FREE  |   KIDS (5-18):  $5  |   ADULTS:  $10

Junk removal • Yard cleanup
Top-tier cleaning services

House washing
Residential & Commercial  
Our team ensures spotless, 

refreshed spaces with eco-friendly 
practices and competitive pricing.

“Trust us for a superior cleaning experience!”

Northern Supreme Cleaning
(207) 461-1847

Bates Dance Festival 2024 announces lineup 
LEWISTON, ME – 

The Bates Dance Festival 
returns to the Bates Col-
lege campus for its 42nd 
season this summer with 
three mainstage programs 
at the Schaeffer Theatre 
along with free concerts, 
works in progress, artist 
talks, panel discussions and 
for the first time, a dance 
competition, the Summer 
Battle 2024, featuring three 
genres of Black dance.

The renowned fes-

tival will run from July 
12–August 2. Ticket sales 
open June 1, with pricing 
from $5–$35 to make per-
formance accessible to all. 

“Every year we offer 
a platform for world class 
performance at Bates,” said 
Director Shoshona Curri-
er.” And our three main-
stage performers, Aretha 
Aoki & Ryan MacDonald, 
who are based in Maine, 
Sean Dorsey Dance, a fes-
tival favorite, and TRIBE, 

led by Shamel Pitts, who is 
also teaching Gaga during 
the Professional Training 
Program, will bring their 
extraordinary vision and 
artistry to the Lewiston/
Auburn community. New 
this year is a collaboration 
with two long-time BDF 
faculty members, Shakia 
Barron and Duane Lee 
Holland Jr., to shake things 
up with an invitational 
dance competition.” 

The Summer Battle 

2024, slated for the last 
weekend in July, is “about 
uplifting the virtuosity and 
lineage of Black American 
Artistry,” Currier said. It’s 
hosted with CRĀV (Cul-
tivating Revolutionary 
Artistic Virtuosity), a col-
laborative dance program 
co-founded by professional 
dancers Shakia “The Key” 
Barron, an assistant pro-
fessor of dance at Mount 
Holyoke and Holland Jr., 
who is on the dance faculty 

at UMass-Amherst. 
“We’ll have pioneers 

and ambassadors of the 
culture serving as panel-
ists, judges, emcees and 
master teachers for an in-
credible weekend of dance, 
community and battles in 
three genres, Breakin’, Hip 
Hop and House,” Currier 
said. The finals and exhibi-
tion will be a ticketed event 
on Saturday. 

“We’ve never done a 
dance competition before, 

but we expect this to be an 
electric experience,” Curri-
er added. “Registration for 
the Battle is open through 
May 6 so we’re incredibly 
excited to see who enters, 
not to mention who the 
winners are on July 27.” 

That weekend will 
also feature a panel discus-
sion, “The Continuum of 
Black American Artistry” 
and conclude on Sunday 
with a community master 
class taught by Barron.

LPL has museum and park passes

LEWISTON, ME 
-- Museum and park pass-
es are now available for 
reservation or checkout in 
the Children’s Department 
at the Lewiston Public Li-
brary. Passes and tickets 
are available for the fol-
lowing destinations: Chil-
dren’s Museum + Theatre 
of Maine, Coastal Maine 
Botanical Gardens and all 
Maine State Parks.

Children’s Museum 

+ Theatre of Maine: Dis-
count daily passes. This 
pass entitles the holder to 
a 50% discount to one play 
session for up to four peo-
ple for one day.

Coastal Maine Bo-
tanical Gardens: Free tick-
ets for one group per day, 
from May 1st through Oc-
tober 20th. One group in-
cludes a maximum of two 
adults and children under 
age 18. Tickets must be 

reserved in advance for a 
date and time.

Maine State Park: 
This pass provides free 
admission for one car-load 
to enter any State Park in 
Maine. Any person with 
an Auburn or Lewiston Li-
brary Card in good stand-
ing may check out a Maine 
State Park pass. The pass 
is available on first come/
first served basis, must be 
returned within 24 hours 
after pick up, and cannot 
be reserved in advance.

To reserve or check 
out passes and tickets 
contact the Children’s De-
partment at 513-3133 or 
email LPLKids@lewis-
tonmaine.gov. For more 
information on all muse-
um and park passes visit: 
https://lplonline.org/kids/
things-to-borrow/muse-
um-and-park-passes-2/ 
or contact the Lewiston 
Public Library Children’s 
Department. The Lewiston 
Public Library is located 
downtown at 200 Lisbon 
Street at the corner of Pine 
Street and Lisbon Street.

Follow us on Facebook!
Don’t miss 

our giveaways!

New to UU at Auburn UU

Christmas Eve 2023 worship service at The First Universal-
ist Church of Auburn

AUBURN, ME 
-- The First Universalist 
Church of Auburn will 
host “New to UU,” an in-
formational session about 
the church on Sunday, 
May 19, from 11am-3pm. 
Rev. Patrick McLaugh-
lin and the Membership 
Committee will introduce 
newcomers to the minis-
tries of the church, and to 
the Unitarian Universalist 
faith. 

Lifelong member 
Ms. Esther Tucker will 
give a brief talk about 
the history of the church. 

Board President Anne 
Perron will lead a tour 
of the iconic building, 
with its carpenter gothic 
sanctuary, Hook &Hast-
ings organ and recently 
restored Rose Window. 
A light luncheon will be 
served.

Attendance is not 
a commitment to join 
Auburn UU, but it is a 
requirement if you wish 
to sign the Member-
ship Book.  For further 
questions, contact Paula 
Spruill at  pbsauburn@
gmail.com.

The First Universal-
ist Church of Auburn is 
located at 169 Pleasant 
Street in Auburn; enter on 
Spring Street across from 
Dairy Joy. Parking; acces-
sible. For more informa-
tion, see www.auburn.org.
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Pellet Stove need 
cleaning or repair?

Call The Stove Guy
(207) 286-7633

Affordable Rates ~ Installs ~ 23 Years Experience

$28M for Maine to advance safe drinking water
BOSTON, ME – The 

U.S. Environmental Pro-
tection Agency announced 
$28,650,000 from Presi-
dent Biden’s Investing in 
America agenda to help 
Maine identify and replace 
lead service lines, prevent-
ing exposure to lead in 
drinking water. Lead can 
cause a range of serious 
health impacts, including 
irreversible harm to brain 
development in children. 
To protect children and 
families, President Biden 
has committed to replac-
ing every lead pipe in 
the country. Today’s an-
nouncement, funded by 
the Bipartisan Infrastruc-
ture Law and available 
through EPA’s successful 
Drinking Water State Re-
volving Fund (DWSRF), 
takes another major step 
to advance this work and 
the Administration’s com-
mitment to environmen-
tal justice. This funding 
builds on the Administra-
tion’s Lead Pipe and Paint 
Action Plan and EPA’s Get 
the Lead Out Initiative.

 Working collabora-
tively, EPA and the State 
Revolving Funds are ad-
vancing the President’s 
Justice40 Initiative to en-
sure that 40% of overall 
benefits from certain fed-
eral investments flow to 
disadvantaged communi-
ties that are marginalized 
by underinvestment and 
overburdened by pollu-
tion. Lead exposure dis-
proportionately affects 
communities of color and 
low-income families. The 
total funding announced 

through this program to 
date is expected to replace 
up to 1.7 million lead pipes 
nationwide, securing clean 
drinking water for count-
less families. 

“The science is clear, 
there is no safe level of 
lead exposure, and the pri-
mary source of harmful 
exposure in drinking water 
is through lead pipes,” said 
EPA Administrator Mi-
chael S. Regan. “President 
Biden understands it is 
critical to identify and re-
move lead pipes as quickly 
as possible, and he has se-
cured significant resources 
for states and territories to 
accelerate the permanent 
removal of dangerous lead 
pipes once and for all.”

 “Our goal is simple, 
yet essential: to assure that 
everyone has clean, safe 
drinking water. That’s why 
identifying and replacing 
lead service lines is crucial; 
it can protect our commu-
nities, especially the most 
vulnerable, from lead ex-
posure,” said EPA Region-
al Administrator David W. 
Cash. “New England has 
some of the oldest housing 
stock in the country, and no 
one—no matter where they 
live—should have to worry 
about lead in their drinking 
water and what comes out 
of the tap. This funding 
from the Bipartisan Infra-
structure Law provides the 
much-needed resources to 
help deliver on that prom-
ise—to replace every lead 
pipe and ensure clean, safe 
drinking water for all.”

“We know there is no 
safe level of lead consump-

tion, especially for chil-
dren. And while Maine was 
decades ahead of the nation 
on banning lead pipes and 
plumbing fixtures, thou-
sands of lead service lines 
are still in use across the 
state,” said Senator Angus 
King (I-Maine) and Repre-
sentatives Chellie Pingree 
(D-Maine) and Jared Gold-
en (D-Maine). “Thanks to 
the landmark Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law, this 
$28 million federal invest-
ment will help identify and 
replace remaining lead 
pipes across Maine so we 
can eradicate this known 
health threat for good. 
We’re proud to see this his-
toric law continue to deliv-
er for Maine people.”

“The Maine CDC 
remains committed to as-
sisting Public Water Sys-
tems with identifying and 
replacing any lead service 
lines that may still be pres-
ent across the State,” said 
Dr. Puthiery Va, Director 
of the Maine Center for 
Disease Control and Pre-
vention. “The U.S. EPA 
funding is available to 
Public Water Systems in 
Maine to support that im-
portant work.”

President Biden’s Bi-
partisan Infrastructure 
Law invests a historic $15 
billion to identify and re-
place lead service lines. 
The law mandates that 
49% of funds provided 
through the DWSRF Gen-

eral Supplemental Funding 
and DWSRF Lead Service 
Line Replacement Funding 
must be provided as grants 
and forgivable loans to 
disadvantaged communi-
ties, a crucial investment 
for communities that have 
been underinvested in for 
too long. EPA projects a 
national total of 9 million 
lead services lines across 
the country, based on data 
collected from the updat-
ed 7th Drinking Water In-
frastructure Needs Survey 
and Assessment. The fund-
ing announced today will 
be provided specifically for 
lead service line identifica-
tion and replacement and 
will help every state and 
territory fund projects to 
remove lead pipes and re-
duce exposure to lead from 
drinking water. 

The Lead Service 
Line-specific formula used 
to allot these funds allows 
states to receive financial 
assistance commensurate 
with their need as soon as 
possible, furthering public 
health protection nation-
wide. The formula and al-
lotments are based on need 
— meaning that states with 
more projected lead ser-
vice lines receive propor-
tionally more funding.

Alongside the fund-
ing announced today, EPA 
is also releasing a new 
memorandum that clarifies 
how states can use this and 
other funding to most ef-

fectively reduce exposure 
to lead in drinking water. 
Additionally, EPA has 
developed new outreach 
documents to help water 
systems educate their cus-
tomers on drinking wa-
ter issues, health impacts 
of lead exposure, service 
line ownership, and how 
customers can support the 
identification of potential 
lead service lines in their 
homes.

 The Biden-Harris 
Administration’s ambi-
tious initiative to remove 
lead pipes has already de-
livered significant results 
for families across the na-
tion. Today’s latest funding 
will ensure more families 
benefit from these unprec-
edented resources, and 
support projects like these: 

The Greater Augusta 
Utilities District has re-
ceived $1,000,000 through 
the Bipartisan Infrastruc-
ture Law for Lead Service 
Line Inventories including 
the purchase of a vacuum 
truck and trailer.

The Stonington Wa-
ter Company has received 
$65,000 through the Bi-
partisan Infrastructure Law 
for service line inspection 
and replacement associat-
ed with a transmission line 
replacement.

The Presque Isle Util-
ities District has received 
$479,596 through the Bi-
partisan Infrastructure Law 
for Vacuum truck purchas-

ing for Lead Service Line 
inventory and replacement.

 To view more stories 
about how the unpreceded 
investments from the Bi-
partisan Infrastructure Law 
are transforming communi-
ties across the country, visit 
EPA’s Investing in Amer-
ica’s Water Infrastructure 
Story Map. To read more 
about some additional 
projects that are under-
way, see EPA’s recently 
released Quarterly Report 
on Bipartisan Infrastruc-
ture Law Funded Clean 
Water and Drinking Water 
SRF projects and explore 
the State Revolving Funds 
Public Portal.  

Today’s allotments 
are based on EPA’s updated 
7th Drinking Water Infra-
structure Needs Survey and 
Assessment (DWINSA) 
including an assessment 
of newly submitted infor-
mation. To date, this is the 
best available data collect-
ed and assessed on service 
line materials in the United 
States. Later this summer, 
EPA will release an adden-
dum to the 7th DWINSA 
Report to Congress which 
will include the updated 
lead service line projec-
tions. EPA anticipates initi-
ating data collection, which 
will include information on 
lead service lines, for the 
8th DWINSA in 2025.

For more informa-
tion, including state-by-
state allotment of 2024 
funding, and a breakdown 
of EPA’s lead Drinking Wa-
ter State Revolving Fund, 
please visit EPA’s Drinking 
Water website.

MaineCF grants available to support animal welfare
P O R T L A N D 

& ELLSWORTH, 
ME — Grants from the 
Maine Community Foun-
dation’s (MaineCF) An-
imal Welfare Fund are 
available to organizations 

and projects that advance 
animal welfare for small 
companion animals in the 
state. 

In 2023, the Ani-
mal Welfare grant pro-
gram awarded a total of 

$408,980 to 29 organiza-
tions. Grantees included 
Somerset Humane Soci-
ety, for a low-cost spay 
and neuter program, and 
general support for Give 
a Dog a Home German 

Shepherd Rescue and 
Greater Androscoggin Hu-
mane Society.

The application dead-

line is Monday, June 3. For 
more information and to 
apply, visit www.mainecf.
org/animalwelfare.

Send all 
items for

What’s Going On
to the Editor.
Deadline is

Friday by five.
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89 Union Street, Suite 1014

Chimneys • Chimney Cleanings • Masonry Demo

Jonathan Knowlton joined Champoux Insurance Group in
February as an Account Executive, with 20 years of experience
in the insurance and investment field. After graduating from
Thomas College with honors, he went to work for Metlife as a
personal financial representative. From there he worked for
Allstate insurance and within 3 years, had opened his own
agency on Sabattus Street in Lewiston. Jonathan closed theagency on Sabattus Street in Lewiston. Jonathan closed the
agency after 13 successful years. Making sure clients are
educated about the risks they face and protecting them with auto,
home, and life insurance products has always been important to
him; local families truly are in good hands with him. Jonathan
lives in Auburn with his wife and son and enjoys ice fishing,
                           ATVing, hiking, growing hot peppers and
                          volunteering with the Boy scouts. Champoux                          volunteering with the Boy scouts. Champoux
                          Insurance Group welcomes Jonathan to our Team.

Jonathan Knowlton
Licensed Agent

Lewiston Farmers’ Market opens for the season 
LEWISTON, ME 

-- The Lewiston Farmers’ 
Market opened for the 
2024 summer season on 
Sunday, May 12th at the 
municipal parking lot on 
the corner of Lincoln and 
Main Street. The market 
will operate every Sun-
day, May through Novem-
ber, and will occur rain or 
shine. The Lewiston Farm-
ers’ Market is proud to be 
able to offer community 
members farm fresh, local 
food and goods in a way 
that supports community 
well-being and is looking 
forward to another robust 
season.  Farmers’ Mar-

kets serve as an import-
ant access point for fresh, 
healthy, and local food 
and is a cornerstone for the 
livelihood of many farm-
ers and small businesses.  
As in last season, custom-
er and vendor health is of 
utmost importance to the 
Lewiston Farmers’ Market. 
The market will continue to 
prioritize meeting people’s 
food and community needs 
with safe practices in place 
and guidance from the 
Maine Federation of Farm-
ers’ Market (MFFM) and 
Department of Agriculture 
Conservation and Forestry 
(DACF). We thank all our 

neighbors and friends for 
their incredible and con-
tinued support during this 
time and for the ways in 
which they came together 
last season to create a wel-
coming and healthy space 
for all.

For 2024, visitors to 
the market can expect to 
shop with new and return-
ing vendors selling farm 
fresh vegetables, seasonal 
fruit, grass fed beef, chick-
en, lamb, pork, homemade 
baked goods, maple prod-
ucts, small batch cheese 
and milk, fresh cut flowers, 
perennial plants, handcraft-
ed soap, fiber art, crafts and 

more! Additionally, live 
music and community pro-
grams will be brought back 
in a safe manner for all to 
enjoy. 

Customers are able to 
purchase their goods with a 
range of currency includ-
ing Cash, Credit, Debit or 
SNAP/EBT (food stamps) 
and WIC. SNAP/EBT 
shoppers will continue to 
access the “Maine Harvest 
Bucks” program (http://
maineharvestbucks.org/) 
which provides SNAP/
EBT users with bonus 
fresh fruits and vegetables. 
The market will also be run-
ning its well loved “Mar-

ket Rewards” program 
whereby loyal customers 
receive a gift certificate af-
ter five visits AND the very 
popular “Seniors Day” 
program where seniors 62 
and over receive a gift cer-
tificate to the market EV-
ERY FIRST SUNDAY of 
the month. 

A family-friend-
ly farmers’ market right 
in the heart of Lewis-
ton-Auburn, the Lewiston 
Farmers’ Market offers 
visitors a chance to con-
nect with one another and 
shop for a wide variety of 
fresh, delicious local foods 
and goods. The Lewiston 

Farmers’ Market is spon-
sored by St. Mary’s Nutri-
tion Center (NC), a local 
and statewide resource 
dedicated to promoting 
community health through 
organizing, advocacy and 
education.

To stay up to date on 
Lewiston Farmers’ Mar-
ket activities including 
the pre-order and pick-up 
system please visit lew-
istonfarmersmarket.com, 
https:/ /www.facebook.
com/lewistonfarmersmar-
ket or contact the market at 
lewistonfarmersmarket@
gmail.com or call 207-513-
3848

Midcoast Symphony Orchestra showcases finalists 
TOPSHAM, ME 

—The Midcoast Sympho-
ny Orchestra (MSO), cur-
rently concluding its 34th 
season, announces the five 
Maine students who will 
be competing in a public 
performance to determine 
who wins the opportu-
nity to perform with the 
MSO during its upcoming 
2024/25 season. The Ju-
dith Elser Concerto Com-
petition finals take place on 
Wednesday, May 22nd at 
7pm at the Franco Center 
in Lewiston, and the per-
formance is free and open 
to the public.  The bienni-
al competition honors the 
late Judith Elser, an MSO 
cellist and board member, 
and offers any student at-
tending a Maine college or 
university the opportunity 
to apply for consideration. 
More information is avail-
able on the MSO website 
at www.midcoastsympho-
ny.org. Audiences are en-
couraged to reserve their 
free tickets in advance on-

line or by calling the box 
office at (207) 481-0790.

The five finalists in 
the 2024 edition of the 
competition are as follows:  
Enzo Zhou, Violin; Heath 
Kennedy, Tuba; Joshua 
Zhang, Trombone; Miles 
Benson, Trombone; and 
Oren Varess, Piano. 

Enzo Zhou attends 
Bowdoin College and was 
a 2020 graduate of West-
ern Reserve Academy in 
Ohio where he served as 
Concert Master as well as 
being a featured soloist. 
He played for two sum-
mers at the Credo at Ober-
lin Conservatory, and has 
studied with Dean Stein 
and Jin Yu.

Heath Kennedy is a 
student at the University of 
Maine, Orono. He grew up 
in the Portland area, gradu-
ating from Cape Elizabeth 
High School in 2022. He 
has performed with the 
Portland Youth Wind En-
semble and Portland Youth 
Symphony Orchestra, and 
was honored with the John 
Philip Sousa Band Award 
while still in high school.

Joshua Zhang studies 
at Colby College where 
he was its 2023 Concerto 
Competition winner. He 
grew up in Wayland, Mas-
sachusetts and was award-
ed NAfME All-National 
Honors Ensemble in 2020 
as well as the John Phil-

ip Sousa Band Award in 
2022. Other experiences 
include Interlochen Arts 
Camp World Youth Wind 
Symphony and MMEA All 
State Honors Ensembles.

Miles Benson also at-
tends Bowdoin College af-
ter graduating from Duluth 
East High School in Dulu-
th, Minnesota. He was the 
MMEA All-State Concert 
Band Section Leader in 
2021 and 2022, and was 
awarded the Gus & Henri-
etta Hill Scholarship for 
Music when he graduated 
from high school.

Oren Varess is cur-
rently a full-time piano 
instructor who is earning 

their master’s degree in 
piano performance at the 
University of Southern 
Maine.  They earned their 
undergraduate degree at 
the University of Southern 
Maine as well, where they 
won two concerto compe-
titions and two Honors Re-
cital Awards. 

The Midcoast Sym-
phony Orchestra is a 
community orchestra 
founded in 1990. Started 
as a chamber orchestra, 
there are now more than 
80 members. The MSO 
performs a full range of 
orchestral literature from 
the classical to modern 
periods with four regular 

concerts each season at the 
Franco Center in Lewiston 
and the Orion Performing 
Arts Center in Topsham. 
A community-based or-
ganization, the orchestra 
draws players and audi-
ences from south of Port-
land to Rockland along the 
coast, and inland from Au-
gusta to the Lewiston-Au-
burn area. Its members 
all volunteer their time to 
practice and perform with 
the Midcoast Symphony.  
Under the baton of Rohan 
Smith, the orchestra con-
tinues to attract ever more 
professional-caliber musi-
cians and award-winning 
guest artists.

LPL to host blockbuster movie event
LEWISTON, ME 

-- The Lewiston Public Li-
brary will host its second 
Blockbuster Movie Event 
in May. This event will 
showcase a movie that, 
when introduced to the-
aters, drew large crowds 
to see it. This event will be 
free and open to the pub-
lic. Participants are free to 
bring their favorite movie 
snacks with them.

Our event is Tuesday, 

May 28, 2024, from 4 to 6 
pm in Callahan Hall. Come 
and enjoy the film that got 
us all wearing pink and 
saying, “There is only one 
Allan.”

The Lewiston Public 
Library is located down-
town at 200 Lisbon Street 
at the corner of Pine Street 
and Lisbon Street. To in-
quire about which movie 
will be featured this May 
please reach out to the 

Lewiston Public Library 
at 513-3135 or LPLRefer-
ence@lewistonmaine.gov.

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is

Friday by five.
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Sealcoating • Hot Rubber Crack Filling 
New Installations • Concrete
Reclaimed Asphalt • Loam 

Our premium grade sealer inexpensively 
adds years of life!

Protect your investment with our 
wide range of products!

Roadmark Industries
Mike Willett • 143 Pleasant Street • Auburn

(207) 240-5535

Seniors Not Acting Their Age
 Chaotic Paddling on the St. George River

A damaged kayak is rescued Kayakers paddle Ghent Road Bridge Rapid A canoe is wrapped around a tree after the St. George River 
Race

A canoe is lodged against the shore on the St. George River

 I’ve been lead-
ing Penobscot Paddle & 
Chowder Society white-
water paddling trips on 
the St. George River for 
many years.  Organizing 
one this year wasn’t easy.  
My outing was originally 
scheduled for March 24, 
but that was cancelled due 
to one of many March bad 
weather days. 

My second choice 
was March 30th.   Then I 
learned that was the date of 
the St. George River Race.  
Actually, that revelation 
really wasn’t a disappoint-
ment because another cold 
windy day was forecast.  
The following day had 
more favorable weather 
predicted so that was my 
final decision.  When I 
posted a club trip, I noted 
the water level was high. 

“High” was an un-
derstatement.  On the day 
of the race, a club member 
who participated reported 
that 42 of 96 boats that en-
tered did not finish due to 
the highest water in about 
40 years.  As many as 22 
kayaks and canoes were 
pinned in the river. 

The racer’s report 
was sobering.  That was 
particularly true for me 
as I flipped and swam on 
the Sheepscot River for 
the first time in decades 
on my initial outing of the 
year.  Although I practiced 
my unreliable kayak roll in 
the interim, I wasn’t feel-
ing confident.  After con-
sulting with the other four 
participants, who were all 
strong paddlers, we decid-
ed to complete the trip but 
approach it conservatively.  

Two Chowderheads, Ryan 
and Shweta Galway, were 
paddling a small raft pro-
viding an additional level 
of safety.

 When the five of 
us met at the takeout on 
Route 105 in Appleton, a 
Game Warden informed 
us that based on reports he 
had received, there were 
several boats pinned in 
the rapids that might pose 
hazards.  We promised to 
remain alert and report our 
findings.

 After leaving my 
vehicle for the return shut-
tle, we drove about five 
miles north to the put-in on 
Route 131 in Searsmont.  
Although we had pad-
dled the St. George many 
times and the difficulty 
level even at high water 
is no more than Class III, 

the ominous reports left us 
with a sense of trepidation.

 The St. George be-
gins with a long stretch of 
flatwater; the calm before 
the storm.  A huge boulder 
in the middle of the river 
marks the start of the first 
rapid.  On this occasion, 
it was almost completely 
submerged.

 We entered lengthy 
Ghent Bridge Rapid on 
the left.  The waves were 
unusually large but route 
finding around several 
menacing holes was man-
ageable.  We all caught an 
eddy on the left at the bot-
tom.  The Game Warden, 
who was observing from 
the bridge above, pointed 
out a pinned boat just be-
low.  That was the first of 
many.

 From there, rapids 
are continuous for about 
a mile.  We rode a succes-
sion of feisty waves around 
an S-Turn bend while 
carefully avoiding gnarly 
eddy lines and watching 
for boats broached in un-
expected places.  After 
the turn, the river is fair-
ly straightforward for an 
extended period.  Fortu-
itously, no boats blocked 
the main channels.  How-
ever, we did see several 
wrapped in debris or rocks 
along the shore. 

Near the end of the 
sustained whitewater, a 
green Old Town Canoe 
was lodged upside down 

against the left bank.  Clos-
er inspection indicated it 
was caught on something 
underwater and couldn’t 
be safely extricated.  The 
raft team collected pad-
dles and several articles 
of equipment as we pro-
gressed. 

Downriver, we en-
countered several battered 
abandoned boats.  One red 
canoe was broken in half 
and twisted around a tree 
in the middle of the swol-
len river. 

Following a serpen-
tine stretch of flatwater, 
we approached the steep-
est falls of the day, Magog 
Chute.  The high water 
flushed out much of the 
descent and left standing 
waves that were cautiously 
negotiated. 

Below, a white hull 
was spotted upside down 

on the right shore, the re-
mains of a racing kayak.  
We were able to hoist it 
onto the raft and Shweta 
and Ryan transported it 
out.  More badly damaged 
boats were passed during 
our remaining paddle to 
the takeout.

 The Game War-
den was waiting to gath-
er what we salvaged and 
he thoughtfully helped us 
carry boats up the steep 
embankment.  Our chaotic 
escapade was one of the 
most remarkable paddling 
endeavors in recent mem-
ory. 

My book, Maine Al 
Fresco:  The Fifty Finest 
Outdoor Adventures in 
Maine narrates nine more 
exciting whitewater ex-
ploits around the state.

 Ron Chase resides 
See Seniors, next page
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Open for curbside pick-up, take out, 
indoor dining, bowling and arcade!
Indoor AND outdoor dining!

Junction Bowl 
American pub-style food and drinks.

Curbside pickup 7 days a week.

Mon-Thur 3pm-10pm • Fri-Sun 11am-10pm

American pub-style food and drinks.

SCANSCAN
HERE!HERE!

1567 Lisbon Street Lewiston, Maine

The Place whereevery hour ishappy.
OPEN DAILY
11AM-9PM
DINE IN - TAKE OUT
207-777-6353
207-777-6354

Blanchard’s Cash Fuel
#2 Heating Oil and K-1
Off Road Diesel (Dyed)
On Road Diesel (Clear)

Propane

225-3588
3 Conant Road, Turner

(on the Auburn/Turner Line)

Don’t Shiver...We Deliver!
www.blanchardscashfuel.com

Send all 
items for

What’s Going On
to the Editor.
Deadline is

Friday 
by five.

The St. George River begins with flatwater A canoeist navigates a long stretch of whitewater on the St. George

in Topsham.  His latest 
book, “Maine Al Fresco:  
The Fifty Finest Outdoor 
Adventures in Maine” is 
available at www.north-
countrypress.com/maine-
al-fresco or in bookstores 
and through online retail-
ers.  His previous books 
are “The Great Mars 
Hill Bank Robbery” and 
“Mountains for Mortals – 
New England.”  Visit his 
website at www.ronchase-
outdoors.com or he can be 
reached at ronchaseout-
doors@comcast.net

Seniors
Continued from previous page

Red Maple Roots Day of Giving to provide hearing aides
TURNER, ME -- 

Dr. Ashlee Vandiver of 
Red Maple Audiology is 
partnering with Disabil-
ity Rights Maine to pro-
vide life-changing hearing 
health care and low-cost 
hearing aids to income-el-
igible adults under their 
non-profit Red Maple 
Roots Day of Giving later 
this month. All proceeds 
will go to Hearing The 
Call, an organization ded-
icated to providing glob-
al hearing health care to 
countries with limited ac-
cess to hearing health care 
resources.

This Red Maple 
Roots Day of Giving will 
be hosted Friday, May 
17th from 8:30 a.m. to 
2:30 p.m. During this time, 
the private practice will 
screen, test, and fit qualify-
ing patients with advanced 
hearing aids that will help 

improve nearly every fac-
et of their daily lives. Red 
Maple Roots Day of Giv-
ing is asking qualified par-
ticipants to show proof of 
financial need, pay a small 
fee for their hearing devic-
es, and give back volunteer 
hours in their community 
as a way to say, “Thank 
you,” to the local compa-
nies, families, and friends 

that are donating for their 
care.  

Dr. Hilary participat-
ed in a Hearing The Call 
trip to Peten, Guatemala 
in September 2022, where 
they worked with a team of 
audiologists and volunteers 
for four days, seeing over 
200 patients! Dr. Vandiver 
attended a separate Hear-
ing The Call humanitari-

an trip to Coatzacoalcos, 
Mexico where they served 
part of the 1,000 patients 
Mr. Beast helped in March 
of 2023.

Receiving the gift of 
hearing for those who have 
suffered from untreated 
hearing loss for many years 
can often be emotional and 

heartwarming. Members 
of the local media are in-

vited to visit our clinic, 
speak with patients and our 
staff members, and see the 
dramatic impact providing 
people with “a hand up for 
hearing care” can have. 
This event will be taking 
place at 7 Cobblestone Dr. 
St. 2, Turner, ME 04282.

Red Maple Audiolo-
gy is a member of Entheos 
Audiology Cooperative, 
a group of over 85 pri-
vate practices that support 
Hearing the Call’s mission 
to make hearing services 
accessible to those who 
need it the most in the 
United States and across 
the world. 

Send all items for
Names & Faces to the editor.

Deadline is
Friday by five pm.
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Volunteers needed for May 18 flag placement at Veterans’ gravesites
The City of Lewiston 

helps to recruit volunteers 
to place almost 7,500 flags 
at the individual veteran’s 
gravestones within ceme-
teries within the city. 

Brief Background: 
The State passed a law in 
2001 that requires munic-
ipalities to purchase and 
place individual American 
flags at the gravestone of 
every veteran buried in 
each cemetery located in 
that town. The flags must 
be in place for Memorial 
Day each year.  Lewiston 
has 13 cemeteries and plac-
es almost 7,500 flags. All 
work is done by communi-
ty volunteers.  For many of 
the smaller cemeteries, the 

abutting neighbors usually 
place the flags each year. 
For the two largest ceme-
teries – Riverside and St. 
Peter’s, there are service 
organizations which have 
adopted these cemeteries 
over the years and take care 
of placing the flags for the 
City of Lewiston.

These groups wel-
come volunteers to assist 
them at the following lo-
cations. Volunteers do not 
need to sign up in advance; 
they are welcome to show 
up on the day of the event 
and will be provided in-
structions by the on-site co-
ordinator(s).   

RIVERSIDE CEME-
TERY, 192 Summer Street, 

Lewiston
Saturday, May 18, 

2024, 8:30 AM (rain date 
– Saturday, May 25, 9 AM)

The Knights of Co-
lumbus are the coordinators 
for this location. Contact is 
Leo Baillargeon at (207) 
577-7424

There are approxi-
mately 1,600 flags for this 
location.

ST. PETER’S CEM-
ETERY, 217 Switzerland 
Road, Lewiston

Saturday, May 18, 
2024 (rain or shine) at 10 
AM

Meet at the Mausole-

um, St. Peter’s Cemetery, 
217 Switzerland Road, 
Lewiston

Jerry DeWitt (207) 
576-0376 is the contact 
person, and the L/A Veter-
ans Council members are 
the coordinators for this 
location.   

There are approxi-
mately 4,000 flags for this 
location.

The plan is to assign 
teams of 5-10 volunteers 
to an area of the cemetery 
and to cover the cemetery 
in a grid fashion in order to 
not miss any stone. There 
is no master list of veterans 

buried at either cemetery, 
so volunteers will need to 
walk each row of stones and 
read the inscription on each 
gravesite.  If military ser-
vice is listed on the stone, 
a flag will be placed there. 
This is a fairly time-con-
suming process so many 
volunteers are appreciated. 

Logistics:
Work gloves are op-

tional but encouraged; vol-
unteers should bring their 
own hand sanitizer if inter-
ested

Wear sneakers or 
boots in case the grass is 
wet

Bring a screwdriver 
to use to poke a hole in the 
grass.  It makes it much 

easier to place the wooden 
flag dowel into the ground 
if you make the hole first.

Plan to bring a water 
bottle if it is a hot day

Bring bug spray, hat 
and sunscreen; be mindful 
of ticks

Children/youth are 
encouraged to participate 
but must be accompanied 
by an adult 

Wearing company or 
organization t-shirts is wel-
come

Questions about the 
process can be directed to 
the Lewiston City Clerk’s 
Office (207) 513-3124, or 
volunteers can reach out to 
the event coordinators di-
rectly. 

Local students awarded Leon A. Gorman endowed scholarship 
 SOUTH PORT-

LAND, ME — Twelve 
Maine community college 
students were awarded 
scholarships in honor of 
Leon A. Gorman for the 
upcoming 2024-2025 ac-
ademic year. The students 
were celebrated Tuesday, 
May 7, 2024 in an online 
event with Gorman fami-
ly members and L.L.Bean 
leadership.

This is the ninth year 
that the Leon A. Gorman 
Scholarship has been given. 
The scholarship supports 
three students at Southern 
Maine Community Col-
lege, two students each at 
Central Maine Communi-
ty College, Eastern Maine 
Community College, and 
Kennebec Valley Com-
munity College; and one 
student Northern Maine 
Community College, Wash-
ington County Community 
College, and York County 
Community College. Each 
of the twelve Leon A. Gor-
man Scholars will receive 
an award of $4,000, which 

equals more than a full year 
of tuition at a Maine com-
munity college. Scholars 
that receive the Free Col-
lege Scholarship will re-
ceive a $2,000 scholarship.

The Leon A. Gorman 
Endowed Scholarship was 
established in 2014 by the 
children of Leon and Lisa 
Gorman in honor of Mr. 
Gorman’s 80th birthday. 
The scholarship supports 
Maine community college 
students who demonstrate 
strong academic achieve-
ment, financial need, and a 
commitment to community 
service, a hallmark of the 
scholarship’s namesake.

“The scholarship 
is now in its ninth year, 
and I’m still amazed and 
touched by the hard work 
of the students and their 
ability to persevere through 
life’s challenges. We know 
that they represent the core 
values that Leon demon-
strated in both his personal 
and professional life. We 
the Leon Gorman family 
take great pride in knowing 

that the Leon A. Gorman 
Scholars represent the best 
of Maine and the future of 
Maine,” said Lisa Gorman.

The 2024 Leon A. 
Gorman Scholars are:

Mahdi Saidi (Auburn, 
ME), Automotive Technol-
ogy, Central Maine Com-
munity College;

Victoria Wile (Gray, 
ME), Building Construc-
tion Technology, Central 
Maine Community Col-
lege;

Corey Brown (Oro-
no, ME), Liberal Studies, 
Eastern Maine Community 
College;

Ashlee Goodwin 
(Eddington, ME), Crimi-

nal Justice, Eastern Maine 
Community College;

Mya Seda Libby (Pal-
ermo, ME), Health Science 
& Nursing, Kennebec Val-
ley Community College;

Karen Winfree (Fair-
field, ME), Psychology, 
Kennebec Valley Commu-
nity College;

Ethan Thibeault (Ma-
pleton, ME), Diesel Hy-
draulics, Northern Maine 
Community College;

Emily Granholm 
(Winthrop, ME), Marine 
Science, Southern Maine 
Community College;

Tyler Lafontaine 
(Bridgton, ME), Commu-
nications and New Media, 

Southern Maine Communi-
ty College;

Jacqueline McCurry 
(Biddeford, ME), Human 
Services, Southern Maine 
Community College;

Heather Townsend 
(Pembroke, ME), Liberal 
Studies & Health Occupa-
tions, Washington County 
Community College; and

Carla Samano Lopez 
(North Yarmouth, ME), 
Veterinary Technology, 
York County Community 
College.

 Leon Gorman was 
passionate about the state 
of Maine. His investments 
in Maine’s community 
colleges exemplified that 
passion. He understood 
that Maine’s community 
colleges not only positively 
impact the lives of many as-
piring individuals and their 
families, but also have a 
positive economic impact. 
Quite simply, he believed 
that well-educated commu-
nity college graduates forge 
a bright future for the State 
of Maine.

“Leon Gorman was 
revered for his business acu-
men in building L.L.Bean 
into an internationally rec-
ognized company and for 
his generous philanthropic 
efforts throughout Maine. 
We are honored and grate-
ful to the Leon Gorman 
family for establishing this 
scholarship and supporting 
its continued growth,” said 
MCCS President David 
Daigler.

Mr. Gorman was the 
longtime president and 
CEO of L.L.Bean. He 
was deeply committed to 
the people and places of 
Maine and recognized the 
power and potential of 
Maine’s community col-
leges to transform people’s 
lives.  He and his wife Lisa 
worked quietly behind the 
scenes supporting the col-
leges and the couple was 
central to the 2009 estab-
lishment and success of The 
Foundation for Maine’s 
Community Colleges for 
which Mrs. Gorman contin-
ues to serve as vice chair.

Send all items for
Names & Faces to the editor.

Deadline is
Friday by five pm.

What do you think?
We strongly encourage Letters to the Editor, Op/Eds, 
columns or any other submissions from our readers.
Agree with us or another columnist? Disagree? Write 
to us and let us know!
Email all submissions, including name, address and 
phone number, to the editor.
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No money down. 
FREE estimates.
Schedule your new 
garage install today!

100% Financed Garages!

(207) 500-8100 ~ www.AmericanBuilders.com

Children’s Memorial Garden unveiled in Brunswick
B R U N S W I C K , 

ME - On Sunday, May 
5th at 11AM, Midcoast 
based nonprofit Made-
line’s Mission unveiled 
a children’s memorial 
garden with a small cer-
emony to a crowd of ap-
proximately 150 people.  
May 5th is recognized as 
Bereaved Mother’s Day, 
a day intended to honor 
mothers of children who 
“hold their children in 
their hearts, instead of 
their hands”.

“It was an incredi-
ble day as we cut the rib-
bon and begin this new 
chapter with our memo-
rial garden,” says Amie 
Marzen, Madeline’s 
mom and the organiza-
tion’s president.  “My 
favorite part of the day 
was when the bereaved 
siblings were able to cut 
the streamer and open the 
garden themselves for 
their brother or sister. It 
was such an amazing mo-
ment.  Seeing the families 
see their child’s butterfly 
also was a moment that 
will be imprinted on my 
heart.”

The heartstring and 
central feature of this gar-
den is a butterfly garden. 
Fixed into a granite base, 
bronze butterflies will sit 
atop stainless-steel rods. 
Families will be able to 
personalize a butterfly 
in memory of their be-
loved child.  Artwork 
and flower-shaped ma-
rimbas will also make 
the space whimsical and 
welcoming.  Last fall, 

more than 1,100 donat-
ed bulbs were planted 
along with other plants 
purchased by Madeline’s 
Mission, guided by the 
Coastal Maine Botanical 
Gardens.

The generous gift of 
space from Mid Coast-
Parkview Health made the 
garden possible.  Located 
by a beautiful little pond 
on the Parkview Campus 
of Mid Coast Hospital 
in Brunswick, Maine, 
the Madeline’s Mission 
Memorial Garden will 
be a place of healing for 
grieving families. The 
ceremony to unveil the 
new monument included 
reflective readings/ po-
ems written by bereaved 
parents, remarks from the 
hospital and artists, and 
the acknowledgement of 
the children memorial-
ized with a butterfly by 
reading their names and 
blowing bubbles. There 
are meditative petal flow-
er marimbas to play and 
enjoy.

“Saying their names 
is so important to be-

reaved families, they 
never want to feel as 
though their child has 
been forgotten,” says 
Marzen. “Our families 
are very excited to make 
this space a reality, and 
to have a place to come 
to not only honor their 
child, but to see they’re 
not alone in their loss.”

The project was 
made possible with the 
support of the communi-
ty, including: Mid Coast 
Hospital, Fieldstone Art-
istry, Maine Dry Stone, 
Coastal Maine Botanical 
Gardens, Lorelei Vel-
la Designs, the Moving 
Company Dance Studio, 
Crystal Vision Tribute 
Band, Hanover Insur-
ance volunteers, Bath at 
Play, and 100 Plus Wom-
en Who Care in South-
ern Maine. Through this 
generous support, schol-
arships are available for 
families that would like 
a butterfly but find it is 
cost-prohibitive.

“This is an ongoing 
project, we’re not done,” 
adds Marzen, noting that 

additional butterflies will 
be added to the monu-
ment twice a year.  “We 
hope to keep adding flow-
ers to this space and nur-
ture its growth.  It’s been 
very healing for our fami-
lies to come and help add 
to the beauty of the loca-
tion while reflecting and 
connecting with others. It 
truly is a green-thumbed 
labor of love.”
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Insulate. Be comfortable.  
Save money.
Act now while rebates up to 
$8,000 are available*

*All homeowners eligible for rebates up to $4,000. Verified income-eligible 
homeowners qualify for rebates up to $8,000. See efficiencymaine.com for details.

Find an insulation professional  
at efficiencymaine.com
or call 866-376-2463.

Top Gun LA Pitch-Off celebrates entrepreneurial success

Top Gun Winner Jacqueline Clark. Photo Credit Ryan Captures Life 

L-R Sarah Chadburn, Jacqueline Clark, Lorie Costigan. 
Photo Credit Ryan Captures Life

LEWISTON, ME –
The Lewiston Auburn 
Metropolitan Chamber 
of Commerce hosted the 
highly anticipated 8th an-
nual Top Gun LA Region-
al Pitch-Off Competition 
at The Public Theater, pre-
sented by the City of Lew-
iston. The event, show-
casing the culmination of 
months of entrepreneurial 
development, brought to-
gether a diverse array of 
early-stage companies vy-
ing for recognition and ad-
vancement opportunities.

Shanna Cox, Presi-
dent and CEO of the Lew-
iston Auburn Metropolitan 
Chamber of Commerce, 
expressed gratitude to all 
attendees and participants 
for their support. “We are 
thrilled to witness the cul-
mination of dedication and 
hard work exhibited by 
our entrepreneurial com-
munity in the Top Gun LA 
Regional Pitch-Off Com-
petition,” Cox remarked.

The Top Gun LA Re-
gional Pitch-Off Competi-
tion featured presentations 
from companies that had 
completed a rigorous 12-
week entrepreneurial de-
velopment program. Par-
ticipants benefited from 

expert guidance on various 
aspects of business devel-
opment, including market 
analysis, team building, 
financial planning, and 
branding strategies. The 
program, designed to fos-
ter the growth of local 
businesses, received in-
valuable support from the 
City of Lewiston and other 
regional sponsors.

“We extend our sin-
cere appreciation to the 
City of Lewiston, the 
City of Auburn, and 75 

Park for their unwavering 
commitment to fostering 
entrepreneurship in our re-
gion,” Cox acknowledged. 
“Their generous support 
made this program possi-
ble and accessible to our 
aspiring entrepreneurs.”

The highlight of the 
event was the announce-
ment of the competition 
winners. Jacqueline Clark 
and Sean Corcoran of 
Nor’Easter Oyster Co 
emerged as the first-place 
winners, earning recog-

nition for their innova-
tive business concept and 
compelling pitch. Lorie 
Costigan of Glendarragh 
Lavender secured second 
place, while Sarah Chad-
burn of Garden Bevy was 
named as the alternate 
winner.

“These remarkable 
entrepreneurs exemplify 
the spirit of innovation and 
perseverance that defines 
our region,” Cox stated. 
“We congratulate them on 
their well-deserved suc-

cess and look forward to 
supporting their contin-
ued growth and impact on 
Maine’s economy.”

The Top Gun LA Re-
gional Pitch-Off Compe-
tition is part of a broader 
effort by the Lewiston Au-
burn Metropolitan Cham-
ber of Commerce to sup-
port and empower local 
businesses. Through ini-
tiatives like the Top Gun 
program, the Chamber 
aims to nurture a thriving 
entrepreneurial ecosystem 
that drives economic pros-
perity and community de-
velopment.

For more informa-
tion about the Top Gun LA 
Regional Pitch-Off Com-
petition and upcoming 
Chamber events, please 
visit LAMetroChamber.
com.

About Lewiston Au-
burn Metropolitan Cham-
ber of Commerce:

The Lewiston Au-
burn Metropolitan Cham-
ber of Commerce is dedi-
cated to fostering a vibrant 
business community 
and promoting econom-
ic growth in the Lewis-
ton Auburn Metropolitan 
Area.

Rotarians helping at Trinity Jubilee Center
LEWISTON, ME 

-- Lewiston-Auburn Ro-
tary Club President Roger 
Philippon, left, and long-
time member Ed Plourde 
sort various food items at 
the Trinity Jubilee Center 
in Lewiston. L-A Rotary 

Club members volunteer 
every Tuesday morning 
with the Jubilee Center’s 
Food Rescue Project, 
which brings together local 
food providers interested 
in donating leftover food to 
those in need. Learn more 

at trinityjubileecenter.org/. 
The L-A Rotary Club 

has been serving the com-
munity since its founding 
in 1917. In addition to vari-
ous volunteer activities, the 
club raises funds to support 
local service agencies and 

to provide yearly scholar-
ships to graduating seniors 
from area high schools. The 
club meets every Thursday 
at noon. Anyone interested 
in joining is encouraged to 
come to a meeting or visit 
the club website at lewis-
tonauburnrotary.org/.
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NSB awards students with Junior Achievement of Maine
AUBURN, ME--

-The second graders at 
Guy E. Rowe Elementary 
School in Norway implore 
their teacher to let them 
continue the game they’re 
playing that, on its surface 
is about making pizzas but, 
underneath, is teaching 
them foundational finan-
cial skills that could last a 
lifetime.

 In the front of the 
classroom, Sarah Porter, 
Retail Talent Development 
Business Partner at Nor-
way Savings Bank, can’t 
suppress her smile.  

“They enjoy it, and 
so do I,” she said. “We 
do activities based around 
money, entrepreneurship, 
businesses, the skills that 
they’ll need to have a job, 
and being a responsible 
community member.”

 Sarah is one of the 
Norway Savings Bank 
team members who con-
tribute their time and exper-
tise to Junior Achievement 
of Maine, an organization 
that provides children with 
lessons on financial litera-
cy, work, and career readi-
ness to inspire and prepare 
them for success.  

Thanks to gener-
ous volunteers, Junior 
Achievement is able to 
send local professionals 
into schools around Maine 
to ignite a spark in young 
people to realize the op-
portunities and realities of 
work and life in the 21st 

century. 
Grades and classes 

usually participate in five 
sessions that run around an 
hour.  

“We are able to help 
them understand that there 
are more jobs and career 
paths that they haven’t 
considered,” said Sarah. 
“Some of them even men-
tion that they would like 
to have their own business 
one day.”

 Linette Dehetre is a 
Branch Manager and Re-
tail Lender VP for Norway 
Savings Bank who has par-
ticipated in schools in the 
Auburn area, where she is 

based.  
“It’s a truly reward-

ing experience,” said 
Linette. “I so enjoy being 
in the community where I 
see the students, and they 
share with their family that 
I came to the school. I have 
received tokens of appre-
ciation with my favorite 
being handmade thank you 
cards.”

 Research has shown 
that Junior Achievement 
“alumni” are more likely 
to one day earn a college 
degree and start a business 
as an adult. It’s an experi-
ence that changes the lives 
of young people as well as 
those providing the guid-
ance.   

“The organization 
provides you with the cur-
riculum and tools neces-
sary to make you feel com-

fortable and prepared,” 
said Linette. “Volunteering 
is as easy as completing a 
volunteer form and Junior 
Achievement matches you 
with a school nearby.” 

 Linette is one of over 
25 Norway Savings Bank 
team members who have 
hit Maine classrooms to 
help students feel more 
confident about managing 
money and their futures. 
Norway Savings Bank has 
also been a financial sup-
porter of the organization 
for over a decade, includ-
ing a $1,000 donation in 
January.  

“Our team members 
have been so moved to 
play a part in inspiring and 
preparing kids to be career 
and life ready,” said Jan-
ice de Lima, Community 
Reinvestment Act Officer 

VP at Norway Savings. 
“We continually encour-
age team members to get 
involved and help bring 
these learning experiences 
to life.”   

As for the kids at 
Rowe Elementary, Sarah is 
already looking forward to 
her next visit.  

“They’re all going 
to get ‘play money’ and 
have a job and a good or 
a service to provide, like 
a farmer having produce 
for sale. Other children 
will have to use money to 
get the produce,” she said. 
“This will show how mon-
ey moves through a com-
munity. They’ll love it.” 

To learn more about 
Junior Achievement of 
Maine, including how to 
get involved, visit https://
maine.ja.org/.

God-given freedom that everyone can find and live
AUBURN, ME -- 

Nicole Virgil, practitioner 
of Christian Science heal-
ing and public speaker, 
will present her talk, “Be 
Set Free” on Thursday 
evening, May 23, 7:00 
pm at the Hilton Garden 
Inn Riverwatch, Auburn.

The talk will focus 
on universal healing pre-
cepts found in the Holy 
Bible, especially in Christ 
Jesus’ life and teachings, 
showing how they are 
available for anyone to 
understand and experi-

ence through the lens of 
Christian Science. The 
talk is free, open to the 
community, and spon-
sored by First Church of 
Christ, Scientist, Lewis-
ton-Auburn in Auburn

“Circumstances of-
ten present what appear to 
be significant obstacles to 
living freely, something 
that everyone wants to do, 
“ Ms. Virgil says. “In this 
talk, we will examine lib-
erty from a Biblical per-
spective; and see how real 
people today find their 

freedom from all kinds of 
physical, emotional and 
circumstantial restrictions 
that seem clearly beyond 
their control.”

Sharing examples of 
healing from her own life 
and professional practice 
of Christian Science, Ms. 
Virgil will explain why 
Christian Science is both 
Christian and scientific, 
meaning that people can 
prove its effectiveness 
for themselves, as fully 
described in the book Sci-
ence and Health with Key 

to the Scriptures, writ-
ten by the founder of the 
Christian Science move-
ment, Mary Baker Eddy. 

Ms. Virgil will also 
touch on the life of Mary 
Baker Eddy, who came 
to understand, confirm, 
and teach what she felt 
was original Christian 
healing. Eddy herself said 
she was especially in-
spired by Jesus’ demand, 
“He that believes on me, 

the works that I do will 
he do also; and great-
er works than these will 
he do, because I go unto 
my Father” (found in the 
Gospel of John 14:12 in 
the Bible).

For over 150 years, 
people around the world 
have worked to follow 
Christ Jesus in this prac-
tice of Christianity and 
continue to do so today, 
experiencing healings of 

physical ills and personal 
difficulties.

Nicole Virgil has 
been a Christian Science 
practitioner for many 
years, helping people on 
a daily basis through this 
scientific approach to 
prayer. She travels from 
her home base near Chi-
cago, Illinois, to speak to 
audiences as a member 
of the Christian Science 
Board of Lectureship. 

County Historical Society prepares 
for Civil War discussion group

LEWISTON, ME 
-- Androscoggin Historical 
Society’s Civil War Dis-
cussion group will begin 
its second year on May 
23rd. This is a chance for 
descendants in Androscog-
gin County to share stories 
of their relatives during 
this national crisis that 

took place between 1861 
and 1865. Discussions will 
take place monthly on May 
23, June 20, July 18, Au-
gust 15, and September 19. 
This is a free event open 
to all. Discussion will take 
place in the atrium of the 
historical society at 93 Lis-
bon Street in Lewiston. 
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Maine Council on Aging awards local grants 
B R U N S W I C K , 

ME – In the first of two 
micro-grant cycles, the 
Maine Council on Aging 
(MCOA) has awarded 
nearly $376,000 through 
Hannaford Supermar-
kets’ Connection, Health 
and Equity Through Food 
(CHEF) program across 
five states. Thirty-two or-
ganizations in Maine, from 
Berwick to Eagle Lake 
and Porter to Stonington, 
received grants in this cy-
cle to improve the health 
and well-being of older 
adults statewide. The final 
micro-grant cycle is now 
open, and applications are 
being accepted online until 
June 30 at www.agefriend-
ly.community.   

“The response to the 
first CHEF grant cycle was 
impressive and demon-
strates the significant chal-
lenges older people are 
facing accessing food and 
staying connected, partic-
ularly older people who 
have experienced eco-
nomic disparities,” said 
MCOA Executive Director 
Jess Maurer. “We wish we 
could have funded every 
application we received, 
but stayed focused on 
funding programs and ac-
tivities that will have a last-
ing impact on people and 
communities. We estimate 
nearly 236,000 people will 
benefit from the grants 
awarded in this cycle and 
encourage organizations to 
apply in this next cycle so 
we can expand that reach,” 
added Maurer. 

 “At Hannaford, 
we’re focused on making 
thoughtful investments 
that ensure all members 
of our communities, in-
cluding older adults, are 
healthy and thriving,” said 
Sherri Stevens, commu-
nity relations manager for 
Hannaford Supermarkets. 
“Community connec-

tion is imperative for our 
health and well-being as 
we grow older and face the 
challenges that come with 
aging. The organizations 
receiving funding through 
this first round of grants 
play a major role in con-
necting older adults with 
fresh, nutritious food and 
socialization opportunities 
that support mental health. 
We encourage other orga-
nizations to take advantage 
of this opportunity to sup-
port programs that put old-
er adults at their center.”

Grant recipients are 
supporting the nutritional 
and social needs of older 
adults in a myriad of ways, 
including these awardees: 

Alan Day Commu-
nity Garden (ADCG) in 
Norway works in partner-
ship with the MaineHealth 
Food Pantry, Oxford Coun-
ty Wellness Collaborative, 
The Progress Center, Se-
nior Farmshare Program, 
and Somali Bantu Com-
munity Association to pro-
vide opportunities for com-
munity members to build 
relationships, learn, and 
grow food together. ADCG 
is using the grant funds to 
implement a Community 
Meals pilot program, spe-
cifically designed to cre-
ate a social network for 
older adults living in rural 
communities around food, 
cooking, learning, and 
sharing meals together. 

“We are so pleased 
to hear that our application 
has been accepted in our 
efforts to support and work 
with the aging people in 
our community,” said Alan 
Day Community Garden 
Executive Director Ricky 
Crocket. “On behalf of our 
organization and our com-
munity, thank you!” 

Somali Ban-
tu Community Associa-
tion (SBCA) in Lewiston 
provides vital transitional 

services, advocacy, and re-
sources for food production 
that empower members 
of the refugee community 
to uphold cultural identity 
and economic well-being 
to thrive in their new life 
here in Maine. Funds from 
CHEF will support the 
purchase of essential infra-
structure and growing sup-
plies at SBCA’s Liberation 
Farms for the Elder Farm 
Share program. Somali 
Bantu farmers participat-
ing in the program provide 
culturally relevant produce 
to Somali Bantu Elders, 
many of whom are home-
bound, helping to increase 
their access to traditional 
staple crops, connecting 
them to their greater com-
munity, and elevating their 
overall health.  

Laura Neale, opera-
tions manager at Libera-
tion Farms, expressed her 
deep appreciation for the 
CHEF grant. “Thank you 
so much! We are so excited 
for this opportunity.”

 Niweskok (formerly 
known as Eastern Wood-
lands Rematriation) in 
Northport initiates and 
helps sustain existing com-
munity-led food and med-
icine projects across tribal 
communities in the North-
east. Niweskok restores 
polycultural food systems 
and local fisheries, assuring 
transmission of tradition-
al medicine and foodways 
while re-engaging spiri-
tual foundations of Wa-
banaki livelihoods. Their 
grant is helping Niweskok 
to expand two programs: 
the Wabanaki Foodways 
Workshops, where elders 
share their knowledge of 
traditional food practices, 
and the Elder Storytelling 
Project, which distributes 
traditional food grown and 
gathered by Wabanaki. 
During these visits, elders 
are videotaped sharing sto-

ries about traditional food-
ways.

 “Woliwoni (thank 
you) for creating space to 
further uplift our work,” 
said Co-Director Alivia 
Moore. “Language loss has 
been deep in our commu-
nity; we are working to do 
our part to reclaim our lan-
guage. Our elders are the 
ones that hold us together, 
rooting us in our traditions 
and providing the spring-
board into the future. We 
are putting our elders back 
in the center of Wabanaki 
life through our work to 
rematriate food and med-
icine ways at Niweskok: 
From the Stars to Seeds.”

 Equality-
Maine (EQME) in Port-
land is the oldest statewide 
organization dedicated to 
creating a fair and just so-
ciety for LGBTQ+ Main-
ers. They offer programs, 
events, and activities 
through the Network for 
Older Adults (NOA) to 
promote social interaction, 
self-empowerment, oppor-
tunities for advocacy, and 
community participation. 
NOA events are held in lo-

cations across the state and 
the CHEF grant is helping 
EQME expand NOA offer-
ings and resources to older 
LGBTQ+ adults who may 
face social isolation, and 
empower them to make 
informed decisions about 
how they want to age. 

“Equal i tyMaine’s 
Network for Older Adults 
programs, events, and ac-
tivities promote social 
interaction, self-empower-
ment, and opportunities for 
community participation. 
We are very grateful for 
Maine Council on Aging’s 
generosity,” said Develop-
ment Director Heide Les-
ter. “With this wonderful 
support, we’ve already 
launched an additional 
monthly gathering in Ells-
worth.”  

CHEF was launched 
with a $1.3 million dona-
tion to MCOA from Han-
naford on December 12, 
2023, under the banner of 
Hannaford’s “Eat Well, 
Be Well – A Path to Bet-
ter Health” initiative. The 
CHEF program funds or-
ganizations and projects 
through micro-grants in 

Maine, New Hampshire, 
Vermont, Massachusetts, 
and New York, that are 
supporting the needs of di-
verse older adults – includ-
ing improving access to 
food and increasing oppor-
tunities for socialization. 
In addition to the grants, 
CHEF publishes a month-
ly newsletter and offers 
a series of free webinars 
through MCOA’s Tri-State 
Learning Collaborative on 
Aging. For more informa-
tion about CHEF program-
ming or to sign up for the 
newsletter visit www.age-
friendly.community/chef/.

Hannaford intro-
duced Eat Well, Be Well 
in September 2022 to help 
break down the barriers 
that challenge access to 
healthy, nutritious food and 
wellness resources. Han-
naford has donated nearly 
$3 million to organizations 
under the Eat Well, Be 
Well banner. 

For more information 
about Hannaford’s com-
munity efforts and char-
itable giving initiatives, 
visit Hannaford.com/Han-
nafordHelps.

Farmer Habiba Salat packing produce grown at Liberation Farms in Wales for recipients 
of the Somali Bantu Elder Share Program. (Photo courtesy of Somali Bantu Community 
Association.)

Maine CDC marks Lyme Disease Awareness Month 
AUGUSTA, ME— 

The Maine Center for Dis-
ease Control and Preven-
tion (Maine CDC) urges 
Maine residents and vis-
itors to take precautions 
to make tick prevention 
a “big deal” this month. 
Governor Janet Mills has 
again proclaimed May 
Lyme Disease Awareness 
Month and this year’s 
theme is “Little tick, Big 
Deal.”

 Preventing tick bites 

is the best way to keep 
from getting a tickborne 
disease. Deer ticks in 
Maine can carry the germs 
that cause diseases in peo-
ple and animals. The most 
common tickborne dis-
eases in Maine include 
Lyme disease, anaplas-
mosis, and babesiosis. 
Other tickborne diseases 
found in Maine are Hard 
Tick Relapsing Fever and 
Powassan virus disease.

 Ticks live in wood-

ed, leafy, and shrub-
by areas and deer ticks 
have been found in all 
16 counties of Maine. 
They are currently ac-
tive, so anyone spending 
time outdoors should take 
steps to limit their expo-
sure to ticks. Health care 
providers reported a re-
cord 2,943 cases of Lyme 
disease and seven cases 
of Powassan to the Maine 
CDC in 2023.

 While enjoying the 

outdoors, the Maine CDC 
recommends following 
these tips to make tick 
prevention a big deal:

Know tick habitat 
and use caution in areas 
where ticks may live.

Wear light-colored 
clothing that covers the 
arms and legs and tuck 
pants into socks.

Use an EPA-ap-
proved repellent like 
DEET, picaridin, IR3535, 
or oil of lemon eucalyptus 

on skin and permethrin on 
clothing.

Check for ticks daily 
and after any outdoor ac-
tivity. Check family mem-
bers and pets too.

Remove your cloth-
ing when you get home 
and put it in the dryer be-
fore washing. Use high 
heat for 10-15 minutes to 
kill any crawling ticks.

 The most common 
symptom of Lyme disease 
is a “bull’s-eye” rash any-
where on the body. Other 
symptoms of tickborne 
disease include flu-like 
symptoms, including joint 
and muscle pain, fatigue, 
chills, fever, headache, 
and swollen lymph nodes. 
Some of these symptoms 
can look like COVID-19 
or the flu. If you experi-
ence any of these symp-
toms, talk to a health care 
provider and be sure to 

mention a recent tick bite 
or time spent in tick hab-
itat.

 The University of 
Maine Cooperative Ex-
tension Tick Lab offers 
tick identification at no 
charge to Maine residents. 
The Tick Lab also offers 
testing of ticks for infec-
tion to Maine residents for 
a fee of $20. Testing can 
take up to three days and 
should be used for sur-
veillance purposes only 
and not for diagnosis, as 
finding a tick on you, even 
if it was attached, does not 
necessarily mean that any 
germs have been trans-
mitted. Contact a health 
care provider for concerns 
about tickborne illnesses. 
Find more information 
at ticks.umaine.edu. To 
learn more about how to 
be tick free, visit www.
maine.gov/lyme.
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Call Inogen Today To 
Request Your FREE Info Kit

One solution for oxygen at 
home, away, and for travel
Introducing the INOGEN ONE
It’s oxygen therapy on your terms

No more tanks to re� ll. No more deliveries. No 
more hassles with travel. The INOGEN ONE 
portable oxygen concentrator is designed to 

provide unparalleled freedom for oxygen 
therapy users. It’s small, lightweight, clinically 
proven for stationary and portable use, 
during the day and at night, and can go 
virtually anywhere — even on most 
airlines. Inogen accepts Medicare and 
many private insurances!

Reclaim Your 
Freedom And
Independence NOW!
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• MULCH 
• LOAM 
• COMPOST 
• GRAVEL 
• STONE 
• SAND

1294 Sabattus Street
Lewiston

207-713-6090
Delivery Available

Also offering
residential & commercial 

lawn mowing services

Loading Hours:
M-Th by appointment

Fri - 8 am to 5 pm
Sat - 8 am to 2 pm

Sun - 8 am to Noon

• Landscaping
• Hardscape
• Drainage Installs
• Retaining Walls
• Mowing
• Snow Plowing
• and more!

207-344-5212

CRCofWM celebrates National Cancer Survivors Day
SOUTH PARIS, ME 

-- Sunday, June 2, 2024, 
marks the 37th Annual 
National Cancer Survi-
vors Day®(NCSD) - a day 
when thousands of people 
in hundreds of communi-
ties across the globe hold 
celebrations to honor can-
cer survivors and to raise 
awareness of the challenges 
of cancer survivorship. It is 
an opportunity for all peo-
ple living with a history of 

cancer – including Amer-
ica’s more than 16.9 mil-
lion cancer survivors – to 
connect with each other, 
celebrate milestones, and 
recognize those who have 
supported them along the 
way.  It is also a day to re-
member those who we have 
lost to cancer. 

According to the Na-
tional Cancer Survivors 
Day Foundation, anyone 
living with a history of 

cancer, from the moment 
of diagnosis through the re-
mainder of life, is a cancer 
survivor. Major advances 
in cancer prevention, ear-
ly detection, and medical 
treatment have resulted 
in longer survival rates. 
However, many of us know 
that a cancer diagnosis 
can leave a host of prob-
lems in its wake. Physical, 
financial, and emotional 
hardships often persist for 

years after diagnosis and 
treatment. Survivors must 
contend with rapidly rising 
drug costs, inadequate in-
surance coverage, difficulty 
finding or keeping employ-
ment, and a lack of under-
standing from family and 
friends.

 The Cancer Resource 
Center of Western Maine 
will host a FREE event in 
recognition of National 
Cancer Survivors Day on 

Sunday, June 2nd, 2:00-
4:00 pm at King’s Hill 
Inn & Barn, 56 King’s 
Hill Road, South Paris, 
Maine.  There will be food 
catered by Blue Elephant 
Caterers; non-alcoholic 
beverages courtesy of Sips 
& Saddles and Stephens 
Memorial Hospital; and 
live music from the Maine 
musical group: Just-Be-
cause.  

“Life after cancer is 

more than just surviving,” 
said Diane Madden, Execu-
tive Director of the Cancer 
Resource Center of Western 
Maine, located in Norway. 
“It’s about thriving and liv-
ing well. And that’s some-
thing to celebrate!”  Please 
call the Cancer Resource 
Center of Western Maine 
ay 207-890-0329 to re-
serve your spot before May 
30th.  You can also email 
them at info@crcofwm.org.

Businesses, fitness enthusiasts rally to support WinterKids
GREENWOOD, ME 

-- WinterKids is thrilled to 
announce the return of the 
2nd Annual Mountain May-
hem, a 12-hour mountain 
bike and trail running chal-
lenge set to take place on 
June 22, 2024, from 7 a.m. 
to 7 p.m. at Mt. Abram Bike 
Park in Greenwood, Maine. 
This unique event serves as 
both a physical challenge 
and a meaningful fundrais-
er, supporting WinterKids’ 
mission of promoting out-
door activity among chil-
dren across Maine during 
the winter season. 

The event has gar-
nered significant support 
from local businesses and 
sponsors, demonstrating the 
community’s commitment 
to promoting outdoor recre-
ation and supporting youth 
health initiatives. Among 
the key sponsors are Side-
country Sports, Cape In-
tegrative Health, Orono 
Brewing Company, Fleet 
Feet Maine Running, Delta 
Dental, as well as Acadia 
Insurance and L.L. Bean, 
which have signed on as 
Corporate Teams. 

Andrew Dailey, own-

er of Sidecountry Sports in 
Rockland, Maine, expressed 
his enthusiasm for support-
ing the event as the Present-
ing Sponsor: “As outdoor 
enthusiasts ourselves, we’re 
proud to support Winter-

Kids and their efforts to get 
children outside and active. 
The Mountain Mayhem 
event aligns perfectly with 
our values, and we’re excit-
ed to be a part of it.” 

“As both a healthcare 

professional and a passion-
ate advocate for outdoor 
recreation, I’m thrilled to 
see the community come 
together to support such 
a worthy cause,” said Jen 
Flynn, Pediatric Nurse 
Practitioner at Cape Inte-
grative Health in Scarbor-
ough (Exclusive Medical 
Sponsor) and WinterKids 
Board Member, “Winter-
Kids’ initiatives play a cru-
cial role in promoting phys-
ical and mental well-being 
among children, and events 
like Mountain Mayhem are 
instrumental in advancing 

that mission.” 
In addition to the 

physical challenge, partic-
ipants and spectators alike 
can enjoy refreshments 
provided by the event’s Ex-
clusive Beverage Partner, 
Orono Brewing Company. 
Registration is now open, 
and WinterKids invites all 
Mountain Bike and Trail 
Running enthusiasts to 
join them for a fun day on 
the trails to support a great 
cause! This event is de-
signed to be fun for all abil-
ity levels. To learn more and 
register, visit WK-MM.org.

Norway Savings Bank supports Bridgton’s 4 on the Fourth
BRIDGTON, ME--

-It’s an Independence Day 
tradition that has grown 
from 28 runners jogging 
to a farmhouse on Chad-

bourne Road in 1977, to an 
event that draws over 2,000 
participants to Bridgton 
each July 4. A road race in 
the heart of Maine’s Lakes 

region that features a mix 
of flat terrain, hills, and 
beautiful views, but also 
camaraderie and a palpable 
sense of community pride.  

 The 4 on the Fourth 
returns this July, the 48th 
iteration of the four-mile 
race that has become a part 
of the Bridgton fabric and a 
celebration of the lakeside 
fun that defines the town 
each summer. Norway 
Savings is a longtime sup-
porter of the race, includ-
ing a $1,000 donation this 
month.

Proceeds from the 
event benefit the Bridgton 
Public Library and other 
local nonprofits.

“We’re so grateful 
for the support of Norway 
Savings Bank. It makes 
it possible for the race to 
occur and for its proceeds 
to ensure our library is a 
great facility with dynamic 
programming,” said Alice 
Gold, sponsorship chair 
for the race. “We can also 
provide free computer use, 
internet access, upgraded 
collections, and special 
performers. To be able to 
support the library with an 
event like this is amazing. 
From the kids’ fun run to 
the race to the environ-
ment, it is always such a 

great success thanks to the 
generosity of many.” 

“At NSB, we’re al-
ways thrilled to be able to 
help beloved events in the 
communities we serve,” 
said Dan Walsh, Presi-
dent and CEO of Norway 
Savings Bank. “To see 
the many ways in which 
the 4 on the Fourth has 
grown and become such 
an integral part of the In-
dependence Day celebra-
tion in the area is remark-
able. We’re happy to play 
a small role in continuing 
this tradition.”

“4 on the Fourth is 
such a special piece of the 
early summer in the Bridg-
ton area. People look for-
ward to participating, vol-
unteering, and cheering on 
the runners as they come 
by. Many people have their 
own special place they 
watch from each year,” 
said Erin Nelson, AVP and 
NSB Branch Manager in 
Bridgton. “We love being a 
part of this community and 
seeing the Norway Savings 
logo on the list of contrib-
uting sponsors each year is 

a real point of pride for all 
of us.”

The race attracts a 
faithful group of runners 
but also participants from 
more than 35 states and 
many international com-
petitors.

“More important-
ly, it provides a venue for 
friends and families to en-
joy each other while cheer-
ing on the runners. It’s real 
community. The whole 
scene elevates the spirit of 
our town and its residents 
on our nation’s birthday,” 
said Race Director Bill 
Graham. “What could be 
better than that?”

To learn more about 
the race, its history, or to 
register for the kids’ fun 
run/walk on July 3 and 
the big race on July 4, vis-
it www.fouronthefourth.
com.

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is

Friday by five.
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ACCOUNTANT

CHIROPRACTOR

PRINTING

Family Chiropractic Center

1485 Lisbon Street, Lewiston

207.783.0078
www.familychirome.com



Experience Life

23 Goldthwaite Rd. 
Auburn, ME 04210

PO Box 715 
Lewiston, ME 04243

AUBURN SELF STORAGE, LLC

PHONE 376-3325  

Auburn 207-783-9111   Norway 207-743-7777
AustinPA.com

Your Financial Team

SHIPPING

SELF STORAGE

Computer Diagnostics • Yokohama Tires
Repairs • Alignments • Inspection Station

Gas • Clear K1 • Tune-ups • Brakes • Batteries

260 S. Main St., Auburn • 782-9144 

Dan & Don Poisson
dfpoisson@aol.com

Poisson & Sons 
Auto Care Center, Inc.

The Only Full-Service Gas Station in Auburn!

AUTO CARE

PAINTING

9 N. River Road in Auburn ~ www.AuburnGoinPostal.com ~ 784-9900

MARINE SERVICES

Locally Owned

Marine Service

237 Lewiston Road • Topsham, ME 04086 • (207) 725-5997
www.pontesmarine.com

American 
Builders

Call 207-500-8100
For FREE Estimates

Quality Work with References Available

Custom Building & Remodeling

Fully Insured • 5 Year Workmanship Warranty

Call Tyler
500-8100

Finish Carpenter

CONTRACTORS

Interiors • Exteriors
Free Estimates

WADE J. LIBBY
WJLibbyPainting@gmail.com

Drywall Repair
Pressure Washing

CELL: 207.210.0605

FREE DELIVERY L/A

777-1520
www.sweetpeafloraldesignsme.com

Sweet Pea Des igns
FLOWER SHOPPE

FLOWER SHOPPE

PHOTOGRAPHY WEB HOSTING

CD’S

Executive Portraits • Business photographs • Videos

Bell Studios, Inc.

PHOTOGRAPHY

MASONRY
Jason Hodsdon

JasonHodsdonMasonry@gmail.com

Masonry • Culture Stones
Chimneys • Chimney Cleaning

Repointing & Repairs
Restoration

Stainless Steel Liners

North Monmouth
(207) 215-3557

Fully Insured 
Free Estimates

20+ Years of Experience

Business Directory

Contact us today for possible openings in our 
business directory! Info@TwinCitytimes.com.

RICK OSGOOD 
owner

207-782-0525 
phone

Full Service Commercial Printer 
Color & B/W Printing & Copying

Large Format • Posters 
Booklets • Carbonless Forms

Letterheads • Envelopes 
Business Cards • Labels • Tags 

Design Service • and More!

2 Great Falls Plaza, Suite 1B  
Auburn ME 04210
info@evergreencustomprinting.com

EVERGREEN
CUSTOM PRINTING, INC.

SPACE AVAILABLE
Your ad
HERE!

Call 795-5017
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May 18
AUBURN -- West 

Auburn Congregational 
Church – Harvest Supper, 
May 18, 2024, at 4:30 to 
6:00 

Menu: Turkey, Ham, 
Potato, Sweet Potato, 
Squash, Carrots, Corn, Peas, 
Rolls, Beverage & Des-
sert. Price: Free for under 
3, $5,00 for 12 and under, 
$10.00 for all other Adults

May 18, 19
LEWISTON, TOP-

SHAM -- “Cityscape, 
Seascape, Soundscape” 
Saturday, May 18, 2024, 
7:00 p.m. -  Franco Center, 
Lewiston   ; Sunday, May 
19, 2024, 2:30 p.m. - Ori-
on Performing Arts Center, 
Topsham

May 22
LEWISTON -- Els-

er Concerto Competition 
Finalists Performance 
Wednesday, May 22, 2024, 
7:00 p.m. - Franco Center, 
Lewiston. All tickets are 
free. For more information 
visit MidcoastSymphony.
org, call 207-315-1712, or 
e-mail info@midcoastsym-
phony.org

May 22
LEWISTON -- Hiring 

Event on Wednesday, May 
22nd from 12:00-3:00pm 
at Kennedy Park, 120 Park 
Street, Lewiston.  Co-spon-
sored by the Wellness Mo-
bile, Recovery Connections 
of Maine and the Lewiston 
Career Center.    The event 
is open to ALL job seek-
ers and will be held rain or 
shine.  

For a list of partic-

ipating employers, vis-
it:  https://www.maineca-
reercenter.com/locations/
jobfair.shtml?id=12599376

May 23
AUBURN -- Free 

public lecture titled, Be Set 
Free at 7:00pm at the Hil-
ton Garden Inn Riverwatch 
sponsored by First Church 
of Christ, Scientist, Lewis-
ton-Auburn. This talk is part 
of the church’s efforts to em-
brace the community with 
healing love and prayer in 
the wake of last fall’s shoot-
ing. Speaker, Nicole Virgil, 
CS will examine liberty 
from a Biblical perspective 
and show how people can 
find freedom from all kinds 
of restrictions--physical, 
emotional, and circumstan-
tial--that seem beyond their 
control. 

For questions, call 
207-782-0012, cschurchau-
burn@gmail.com

May 25
GRAY -- The First 

Congregational Church 
of Gray Saturday Night 
Church Supper, Saturday, 
May 25, 2024 @ 5:00 at 
the Parish House, 5 Brown 
Street, Gray. Handicapped 
Accessible. Meals are Sin-
gle-sized and are $10.00 
each. Please pay at the door.

The Menu includes: 
Variety of Casseroles & 
Salads, Baked Pea Beans 
& Red Kidney, Red Hot 

Dogs, Breads, Assortment 
of Desserts & Beverages. 

May 25
AUBURN -- There 

will be a baked bean supper 
at Sixth St. Congregational 
Church at 109 Sixth St. in 
Auburn on Saturday, May 
25th  from 4:30 p.m. until 
6:00 p.m.  The menu con-
sists of two kinds of beans, 
brown bread, cole slaw, red 
and brown hot dogs, assort-
ed casseroles, assorted des-
serts and beverage.  The cost 
of the meal is $9 for adults, 
$5 for children 5 to 12, un-
der age 5 is free. All are wel-
come. Take-out is available.

May 27
NEW GLOUCES-

TER -- Memorial Parade & 
Memorial Service on Mon-
day May 27, 2024 in New 
Gloucester. We invite you 
to join us Veterans, Church 
Groups, Cheerleaders& 
Dances Groups, Walkers/
Marchers, Floats, Classic 
Vehicles. We start line-up 
at 8:00 A.M. at Memorial 
Elementary School on In-
tervale Rd, New Gloucester, 
Me. Parade steps off at 9:00 
A.M. Sharp! Parade will 
march to Veterans Memorial 
Park. The Memorial Service 
at the Veterans Park. A time 
to “Honor Our Veterans “ 
and Reminder Loved Ones 
that pass from our ranks.

Fridays June 14 – 
July 19

LEWISTON -- Open-
ing Minds through Art, Fri-
days June 14 – July 19, 2 pm 
– 3 pm, Education Center 
of SeniorsPlus at 8 Falcon 
Road in Lewiston

Through a series 
of classes, OMA engag-
es adults with dementia in 
creating free-wheeling art. 
Contact SeniorsPlus, at 
207-795-4010, edcenter@
seniorsplus.org.

June 15
GORHAM -- Gorham 

Garden Club Plant sale, 
June 15th 9AM -12 PM. Lo-
cation: Baxter Library next 
to the Gazebo, 71 South St., 
Gorham, Maine 

June 15
AUBURN -- On Sat-

urday, June 15th, the Maine 
Iris Society will hold its 
59th Annual Flower Show 
from 1:30 - 4:00 pm at the 
Auburn Middle School, 38 
Falcon Drive in Auburn. 
Admission is free. There 
will be a plant sale of potted 
perennials. Bare-root iris 
rhizomes will also be avail-
able this year for $1.00 each. 
Come and vote for your fa-
vorite Iris Bloom, Iris Stalk, 
Peony and Hosta Leaf.

July 6
GORHAM -- Hosta 

auctions are coming July 
6th when the Maine Hos-
ta Society will offer many 
exciting hosta varieties at 
the Treworgy Homestead 
and Garden at 120 Flaggy 
Meadow Road in Gorham, 
Maine. The silent auction 
will begin at 10:00 a.m. and 
the live auction at 1:00 
p.m. SAVE THE DATE for 

this event that is free and 
open to the public.

July 13
GORHAM -- The 

Maine Iris Society will 
hold its annual auction of 
bearded iris rhizomes on 
Saturday, July 13th, starting 
at 1:00 pm at the Treworgy 
Homestead and Garden 
located at 120 Flaggy 
Meadow Road in Gorham, 
Maine, A complimentary 
self-guided tour of the Tre-
worgy Garden is includ-
ed. This event is free and 
open to the public. 

Thursdays Aug 1 – 
Sept 5

WILTON -- Opening 
Minds through Art, Thurs-
days August 1 – September 
5, 1 pm – 2 pm at Education 
Center of SeniorsPlus at 284 
Main St., Suite 100, Wilton

Through a series 
of classes, OMA engag-
es adults with dementia in 
creating free-wheeling art. 
Contact SeniorsPlus, at 
207-795-4010, edcenter@
seniorsplus.org.

Every 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 

Monday 
LEWISTON -- PRO-

GRAMS FOR HOMES-
CHOOL FAMILIES, held 
the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Mon-
day 11:15am-12:30pm at 
the Lewiston Public Library 
Children’s Department

Homeschool fami-
lies, are you looking for 
opportunities to have fun 
and socialize with other 
homeschool families? LPL 
will be offering activities 
for homeschool families in 
the Children’s Department 
the first three Mondays of 
each month from 11:15am-
12:30pm.The activities will 
be a Homeschool Video 
Game Social on March 6th, 
a Homeschool Lego Club 
and Curriculum Swap on 
March 13th, and a Homes-
chool Storytime and Craft 
on March 20th.

This program is free 
and recommended for ho-
meschool families with 
children of all ages. No reg-
istration is required. Contact 
info. 513-3133, LPLKids@
lewistonmaine.gov

May exhibit featured at WHA Rotating Art Gallery 

‘Birches’ by Susan Boucher‘Loons’ by Paul Boucher – photo supplied by artist

LEWISTON, ME 
-- The Woman’s Hospital 
Association (WHA) Ro-
tating Art Gallery at Cen-
tral Maine Medical Center 
in Lewiston is displaying 
the paintings of Lewiston 
artists, Susan and Paul 
Boucher. Owners of Win-
dows to Nature, their avid 
love of Maine’s outdoors 
inspires their work and 
lives.

Susan Boucher has 
been interested in some 
kind of art since she was 
young. Painting predom-
inantly in watercolor 
utilizing her own photo-

graphic images, she calls 
on her endless fascination 
with her surroundings as 

she paints. Her joy in be-
ing out in nature is seen 
in the undulating shapes 

of flowers and woodland 
scenes she creates.

For Paul Boucher, 

art has been an integral 
part of his life for over 
40 years. Though he has 

studied under various art-
ists he is primarily self-
taught. His work com-
bines a sense of realism 
with his own unique form 
of imagination, especially 
when working with his fa-
vorite subjects, New En-
gland scenes and Maine 
birds.

The works on dis-
play may be purchased 
through the WHA Gift 
Shop located adjacent to 
the main lobby at Central 
Maine Medical Center. A 
percentage of sale pro-
ceeds benefits patients of 
CMMC.

Lisbon Credit Union selects Sarah Perkins as new president/CEO
LISBON, ME – The 

Board of Directors at Lis-
bon Community Feder-
al Credit Union has an-
nounced the appointment 
of Sarah Perkins as Presi-
dent/CEO, effective July 1, 
2024. Board President Tim 
Plummer said, “I am confi-
dent that Sarah will contin-
ue the excellent leadership 
that has been a hallmark 
in the credit union’s suc-
cess.” Perkins will succeed 
George Roy, who will re-
tire at the end of June 2024.

Perkins has spent 
the last 15 years with 
TruChoice Federal Credit 
Union based in Portland, 

ME, in roles of increasing 
responsibility, most recent-
ly as Executive Vice Pres-
ident and Chief Operating 
Officer. In her career, she 
has overseen Lending, Hu-
man Resources, and Tech-
nology & Facilities.

 Sarah comes to Lis-
bon Community FCU 
with a desire to continue 
purpose-driven work that 
positively impacts people’s 
lives, whether it’s the Lis-
bon Staff, its Membership 
or the communities we 
serve. 

 A graduate of the 
University of Maine, Per-
kins resides in Gorham, 

ME with her husband and 
children.  She is current-
ly the Chairperson of the 

Gorham School Commit-
tee, President of the Maine 
Credit Unions’ Compliance 

Council and recognized by 
Credit Union Magazine as 
a Credit Union Rock Star.

 Perkins expressed 
her honor to lead Lisbon 
Credit Union by Saying, 
“Lisbon Credit Union is 
a cornerstone in the com-
munities it serves, and I’m 
thrilled to be a part of its 
future.”

Send all
items for

What’s Going On
to the Editor.
Deadline is

Friday by five.
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Send payment with completed form to our bookkeeping office:  
89 Union Street, Suite 1014 Auburn, ME 04210 or email it to us!

GORHAM. (207) 222-
2755.

HOUSE KEEPING

Housekeeping/ House 
Arranging small items 
to aid in mobility. Small 
jobs/spring cleaning and 
removal of  unwanted 
items. Scheduled regularly 
and ongoing. (207) 705-
7989

LIVE & CODE 
IN MAINE

Maine cybersecurity start-
up seeks local software 
engineer
Defendify is looking for a 
senior full stack engineer 
to join full-time. Small 
team/big results. Fun + 
flexible + always inter-
esting. Come build our 
award-winning, all-in-one 
cybersecurity platform. 
Position information and 
to apply: www.defendify.
com/careers.

PAINTING
Interiors and Exteriors. 23 
years full time, references 
upon request, seniors and 
veterans discount on labor, 
free estimates. Call for on 
site review of your project 
with advice on what you 

Classified Ads
BUSINESS 
FOR SALE

Turnkey Screenprint 
Business

17 years successful ap-
parel and design compa-
ny available to the right 
people. Plenty of current 
accounts and still going. 
All equipment and stock 
included. 2000 square 
foot open shop for po-
tential lease agreement. 
Call to discuss (207) 576-
3210.

CAMPER 
FOR SALE

Keys tone  campf i re 
edition travel trailer. 
New June 2018. 29.8 
feet. Less than 500 miles 
on it. 12 foot slide out, 
large refrigerator, leather 
couch. Two gray water 
tanks, large closets, over 
$9000 extras. AC/furnace. 
Paid $34,000 new. Must 
sel l .  Asking $21,000. 
207–310–0212.

CLEANERS
CC Island Cleaning 
Company. Seasonal, Air 
B&B, homes. Cleaning 
with care. Call for a quote. 
Denise (207) 420-4952.

MJ’s- Cleaning
O v e r 1 0 y e a r s expe-
rience. Reasonable rates. 
Available to work
with your schedule.
Call: 207-539-3204.

CLEANING
C o m m e r c i a l  O f f i c e 
Cleaning. 1st Choice 
Floor Care & Building 
Maintenance. Commercial 
cleaning company with 25+ 
years experience and fully 
insured. 1 day a week or 
more we can do it all. Call, 
email or text. (207) 956-
3114 stephen@1stcoice 
f l o o r c a r e . c o m 
www.1stchoicefloorcare.
com 

FOR SALE
Wood boiler – Must go! 
$2,500. Alternate heating 
carbon steel wood boiler. 
Purchased in 1996 for 
$6,800. New door seal, 
bricks, blanket, and sili-
cone card bead. Includes 
cycle timer and plumb fit-
tings. 1,400#. Model E100 
wood gun. Can be lifted 
directly into your trailer.

have now and the best 
way to proceed. Call 207-
786-9849

SENIOR TRIPS

OCTOBER 6 – 14, 2024 - 
NOVA SCOTIA, PRINCE 
EDWARD ISLAND & 
NEW BRUNSWICK – Trip 
includes 8 nights lodging, 
8 breakfasts, 1 lunch, and 
6 dinners.  You will have 
a guided tour of Acadia 
National Park, Halifax, 
Peggy’s Cove & Lunen-
burg.  We will visit King’s 
Landing Historical Settle-
ment and have a guided 
tour of Prince Edward 
Island including Anne of 
Green Gable’s Home.  
We will have admission to 
the Hopewell Rocks and 
you will visit the Water-
side Town of Saint John, 
New Brunswick and much 
more.  A $75.00 deposit 
is due when signing up.  
Price is $1,639.00 per 
person double occupancy 
and this includes all en-
trance fees, meal tips and 
bus driver tip.

NOVEMBER 18-20, 
2024 - CHRISTMAS IN 
NEW YORK CITY - Trip 
includes 2 nights lodging 
with 3 days in New York 
City. Breakfasts each 
morning and 1 dinner 
in a Manhattan Restau-
rant is included.  We will 

have a backstage tour 
of Radio City Music Hall 
and a guided tour of 
Lower Manhattan, Times 
Square, Greenwich Vil-
lage, Little Italy, Ground 
Zero and the Financial 
District.  You will also 
visit the 9/11 Memorial 
Museum and Rockefeller 
Center. On Wednesday 
afternoon it’s off to Radio 
City Music Hall to see the 
Christmas Spectacular 
featuring the World-Fa-
mous Rockettes.  A $200 
deposit per person is due 
upon registration.  Trip 
price is $749.00 per per-
son double occupancy 
which includes guided 
tours, Radio City Spec-
tacular, included meals 
and bus driver tip. Make 
checks payable to White 
Star Tours.

DECEMBER 13-15, 2024 
- WHITE MOUNTAIN HO-
TEL & RESORT - Trip 
includes 2 nights lodging 
with 5 meals.  We will visit 
the Rocks Estate in Beth-
lehem, NH with a Moose 
and Bear educational 
program.  We will stop at 
the Bethlehem post office 
where you will be able 
to stamp your Christmas 
cards with the Star of 
Bethlehem seal and have 
them mailed from Bethle-
hem.  Trip also includes 1 
afternoon comedy show 
and 2 evening shows.  All 

room and meal taxes and 
gratuities are included.

Price for a double is 
$629.00 per person.  De-
posit is $100.00 per per-
son at time of registration.  
Make checks payable to 
White Mountain Hotel and 
Resort.

APRIL 12-20, 2025 - A 
WEEK IN SPAIN: BAR-
CELONA, MADRID & 
SEVILLE - Trip includes 
7 nights lodging, 7 break-
fasts and 3 dinners, 5 
sightseeing tours and two 
train rides.  Highlights are 
Sagrada Familia, Royal 
Palace, Prado Museum, 
Cordoba, Olive Oil Tast-
ing, Food Tasting and 
Royal Alcazar.  Deposit 
to reserve your spot is 
$300.00 with trip protec-
tion available for $449.00.

If interested in any of 
these trips or upcom-
ing trips, please contact 
Claire Bilodeau at 784-
0302 or Cindy Boyd at 
345-9569.  If we are not 
available, please leave a 
message and we will call 
you as soon as we can.

SUPERVISED 
EXERCISE

Fit to Function, individu-
alized exercise program-
ming promoting function 

through fitness. All ages 
welcome with emphasis 
on middle aged and older 
adults. Currently offered 
at private Lewiston gym, 
in-home options avail-
able. Call Mike Phelan for 
more information. 207-
577-8777

WANTED
Full & Part Time

J o h n ’ s  C l e a n e r s  i n 
Lewiston is seaking a 
garment pressor & delivery 
person. No experience 
necessary. We will train. 
Pay is $14 -$16 / hr with 
paid holidays. Call 784-
9096 or apply in person.

Odd jobs and 
Gig work

Trained and experienced 
in babysitting, petsitting, 
senior/adult care and 
cleaning.
C o n t a c t  M i s s y  a t 
2 0 7 - 5 3 9 - 3 2 0 4  o r 
allinoneservices1@yahoo.
com

YARD SALE
Multi-Family Yard Sale

Something for Everyone!
 

SATURDAY 5/18/24
from 8:00-4:00

12  Canterbury Pines 
Dr. off of Weeks Rd. in 
Gorham
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Build now.  
Save now.

No Money Down • Financing Available

(207) 500-8100 • www.AmericanBuildersMaine.com

Call and schedule your 
new garage install today.

FREE estimates.


